
APPENDIX 2A – REPRESENTATION – CIARA MURPHY

Dear Ms Price,

I would like to raise my concern as an interested party regarding the new Premises Licence 
application from Potterne Social Club, Ewart’s Croft, Potterne, SN10 5QY.

I live in 4 Ewarts Croft, approximately 15 meters from the Social Club. I do have some 
concerns about existing behaviour and potential future behaviour should the extended 
licence be approved. 
1. The club already abuses its existing licence. As the village is not policed there is no 

one to check that people are leaving on time. I fear this could mean later leaving 
hours should a later licence be approved. 

2. People coming out late are often loud and fighting, and I regularly hear car doors 
slamming etc. Also once they have left the premises they often loiter in the lane 
outside my house making more noise. 

3. With the smoking ban, people often stand outside and the more alcohol they 
consume the louder they are

4. I often find litter and cigarette butts etc in my hedge
I am happy with the Club to continue with its current licensing limitations, but are opposed 
to these being extended. The Club have been reasonable neighbours so far, and we would 
like it kept this way.

Please can you consider my concerns when looking at this licence application?

Thanks, Ciara Murphy


